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FEBRUARY
2024

Next MonthNext MonthNext Month
3/7 Class Pictures & 
Gr. 5 Panoramic

3/10 Daylight Savings
Spring Forward

3/12 PTA Meeting

3/15 Bodkin Girls’
Spring Formal

3/19 Two-Hour Early
Dismissal & Unity Day

3/20 Vision & Hearing
Testing

3/22 Grandparents’ Day

3/25-4/1 Schools
Closed-Spring Break

Dear Bodkin families
As we are fast approaching the 100th day of school, we reflect on a month filled with
remarkable achievements, acts of kindness, and exciting events. Here's a glimpse of our
highlights from January and a sneak peek at what's in store for February.

Kindness in Action: In the spirit of kindness, our students and staff demonstrated
tremendous support for Our Lady of the Chesapeake's homeless shelter. Your generosity
has made a significant impact, showcasing the power of a caring community. Additionally,
we celebrated Mo Gaba Day, emphasizing kindness and the importance of helping others.
It's heartwarming to witness our school coming together for such noble causes. Our
students are currently making cards for a local hospital to give them a smile. 

Musical Success: I would like to give a standing ovation to our talented students who put
on stellar performances at the band and strings concert and both the of the CHS Cluster
events. Their hard work and dedication shone brightly, making us all immensely proud.
The harmony they created resonated throughout the school, leaving a lasting impression.
I’m sure everyone watching was proud and heard the hard work from all! Did you see our
staff perform at Reading Night? At Bodkin we love performing and making books come to
life. Thanks for reading nightly and making your books at home come to life!

PTA Memories: Our PTA continues to create lasting memories for our students. The boys'
bowling event was a success, and we look forward to celebrating our daughters in March.
Don't forget to show your support for our 5th-grade promotion by purchasing a Smiley
Gram – a delightful way to contribute to these special moments.

Academic Updates: As we've just completed mid-year quarterlies in reading and math, we are utilizing the data to
reteach and extend learning opportunities. Report cards for this quarter will be emailed today. We encourage you to
take the time to review your child's progress and set goals for the upcoming marking period. Consistent completion of
nightly homework plays a crucial role in reinforcing the skills learned in class. Many of our students lost responsibility
grades for not completing homework. Thanks for your support in checking parent portal weekly to see what
assignments are still needed and making sure homework is done nightly. 

Family Partnerships: We deeply value our partnership with families. Your involvement is vital to the success of our
students. If there are specific ways we can support each other or if you have suggestions on how we can enhance our
collaborative efforts, please let us know. Together, we can create an enriching and supportive learning environment for
all.

As we embark on the adventures February has in store, let's continue to foster a culture of kindness, achievement, and
collaboration. Please mark your calendars for all the upcoming events. Thank you for being a part of the Bodkin
Elementary community. Mrs. Wenzel and I thank you for everything you do at home to support your student’s
academic success. 

Bonnie Myers, Principal
Plant kindness and 

watch it grow

https://twitter.com/BodkinAACPS
https://aacpsschools.org/nutrition/
https://aacpsschools.org/nutrition/


Clubs
 

Seaperch                          24 Club
M 2:30-4:00                       Th 2:45-3:45

Board Game Club           Mad About Math
Th 2:45-3:45                       Th 2:45-3:45

      Sunday              Monday            Tuesday         Wednesday        Thursday              Friday             Saturday

Smiley Grams delivered

Gr. 5 Promotion
Committee Meeting 

6:00-7:00pm

Math Mindset week 6

  11                      12                      13                      14                      15                      16                      17             

  4                        5                        6                         7                       8                        9                        10                            Waste Free
Wednesday

  18                      19                      20                      21                      22                      23                      24

  25                       26                      27                     28                      29                       1                        2                            

Fitness Thursday                                                                                                           1                        2                        3                              

Waste Free
Wednesday

Waste Free
Wednesday

PTA Meeting 
6:00pm @ Bodkin

FEBRuaryFEBRuary
 Groundhog Day

National Wear Red
Day

 Kids Heart Challenge Kick
Off 8:20am Gr. 3-5

PBIS Celebration 

Math Mindset week 7

Math Mindset week 8

Math Mindset week 9

Math Mindset week 10

2 HOUR EARLY
DISMISSAL
Unity Day

Wear Orange

Assembly 1:00pm &
1:40pm

<------------------------------------------------Kids Heart Challenge in PE------------------------------------------------------------>

Smiley Grams delivered

Valentine’s Day

SCHOOLS CLOSED
Presidents Day

Club Picture Day

Gr. 5 CBMS Info Night
5:30-6:30pm @ CBMS

Gr. 5 Course Selection 
for CBMS

<--------------------------------------------National School Counseling Week------------------------------------------------------>

Report Cards emailed
home

Girls Spring Dance
Committee Meeting 

6:00-7:00pm

Girls Spring Dance
Committee Meeting 

6:00-7:00pm

Summer Program
registration opens



RemindersRemindersReminders
   UPCOMING DATES TO REMEMBER

2/6 Two Hour Early Dismissal 

2/19 Schools closed 

Morning arrival is 7:40-8:00 am
Instruction begins promptly at 8:00
am
Students who arrive to class after 8:00
am will be marked late
Dismissal begins at 2:25 pm

Click here for calendar

Click HERE to order your Yearbook​

$25

VOLUNTEERING
To be eligible to volunteer for a club, to help in a classroom, to make copies, or to
help at an event, you must have a current background check through AACPS.
Background checks expire every 2 years. Being fingerprinted is required if you will
be working one on one with students or for specific field trips (Arlington Echo or
Drownproofing), but this does not expire. Please make sure your background
check is up to date before volunteering. To find out the status of your background
check, email Mrs. Burns in the office at jmburns1@aacps.org or call the school
office. To complete a background check, click on Apply for Background Check at
the bottom of this link.

We are looking for help with the yearbook. Contact:
Keely Dziuban @ kdziuban@phillipsfoods.com

CANDY WRAPPERS
Please save your Valentines candy wrappers. We have
another Trash or Treasure box in the lobby where we
can recycle them. This helps prevent the candy
wrappers from going into a landfill and they can be
reused.

Don’t forget to bring your
Halloween candy wrappers
and deposit them in the
Trash or Treasure recycling box!

and sustainable!

aven worse, our oceans.

clean and contribute to the circular economy.

You don’t have to trash those candy wrappers

By putting your wrappers in the custom candy

and doom them to and eternity in a lanfill - or, 

wrapper recycling box, you can keep our planet

Thank you for helping to make Halloween sweet
 

Office Hours
M-F

7:15am-3:15pm

https://www.aacps.org/site/handlers/filedownload.ashx?moduleinstanceid=36335&dataid=94619&FileName=-2324adoptedcalendar.pdf
https://buytheyearbook.pictavo.com/Catalog/HomepageCategory
https://www.aacps.org/Page/1869
mailto:kdziuban@phillipsfoods.com


January HighlightsJanuary Highlights

On Mo Gaba Day, 3rd graders
used recess equipment to

spell out MO.

Our Literacy Night was "SNOW" fun!

If you look closely at these snowflakes, you
may see our fourth graders' hands!

Grade 3 art on display - colorful Chanchitos!
Do you know the history of these charms?

5th graders worked on an assembly line to build
their own cars while on their field trip to the

Baltimore Museum of Industry!

First graders made shapes with
shapes!

Our fifth graders
participated in a

postcard
exchange with
one class from

each state in the
country! They are

excited to get
letters back!

Our winter concerts were spectacular! We are so proud
of our students’ hard work and dedication.    



Living that

FifthFifth
GradeGradeLife

SCHOOL HAPPENINGS
Please support the 5th Grade Promotion by purchasing a
Smiley Gram here! Paper order forms are available at school.
They can be purchased for your own student, for another
student, or even for a Bodkin staff member. They are only $2
each and delivery dates are February 2 and 9. Volunteers are
needed to help prepare Smiley Grams. Sign up here to help. Our
donation link is always available here if you are able to help 

financially. Can we reach 100% family participation? Our next committee meeting is
Thursday, February 1 at 6pm in the media center. We will also be preparing Smiley
Grams on this date. For additional information feel free to contact
bodkingrade5@gmail.com.

Spirit Stick                           Skittles                                Hershey bar                      Squishy

https://my.cheddarup.com/c/smileygrams-14159?cart=850f02b7-6904-41f4-a4ee-a077589c70b1%21%2170939486
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/70A0E44A8A72CA1FB6-47105379-2024#/
https://my.cheddarup.com/c/5th-grade-promotion-2024?cart=64cfcc14-de1b-4bbb-96ac-4671e904b660!!68582849
mailto:bodkingrade5@gmail.com


The upcoming
redistricting DOES
NOT affect Bodkin
families. Students
who live in the Bodkin
district will stay in the
Bodkin district.

February is Heart Awareness Month and we will be starting our traditional Kids Heart
Challenge Fundraiser. During PE, our students will be learning about heart health, and
grades 3-5 will have the opportunity to raise funds to protect all hearts-especially
other kids! Our goal is to raise $16,000 for the American Heart Association. All
students will be participating in many jump-rope challenges as well as other heart
healthy activities. Please see below with how to register online. Thank you for your
support and making a difference.
The American Heart Association’s Kids Heart Challenge kicks off on February 2 and
donations are due on February 23. Please register today, under our school, at
heart.org/schools.

Mrs. Corey is asking for your help in reaching our goal of 100% of our families learning
the lifesaving skill of Hands-Only CPR. Please take a moment to watch this video of 5-
year-old Phil and his mother, Megan. Last year, they saved a life because they
completed Finn’s Mission where they learned the critical steps.

Get started early and be the first at our school to complete Finn’s Mission!
Register: heart.org/schools or download the free “AHA Schools” app

​

Complete Finn’s Mission: Complete all 7 steps and be entered to win two Super Bowl
tickets!

Donations due February 23

PEPE NEWSNEWS

REDISTRICTING

http://heart.org/schools
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=jsWFmABo5L8&t=4s
http://heart.org/schools


CLOTHING TO CASH
In December, Bodkin Elementary School collected 2,147.0 lbs. of clothing and shoes in
our Clothing to Cash bin. That means our school received $286.17 from your donations!
We were the second place winners!! Thank you for your donations! The donation bin is
located to the left of the school (when looking at the school) near the track. It's an easy
stop when leaving the parking lot. Can we collect the most in February?

Congratulations to the following AACPS schools for the month of December!
1st Place     Broadneck Elementary School      2,721.0 lbs.     $100 Bonus   Total Check $399.31
2nd Place   Bodkin Elementary School              2,147.0 lbs.     $50 Bonus     Total Check $286.17
3rd Place    Belvedere Elementary School       1,707.0 lbs.     $25 Bonus      Total Check $212.77

Green School

In an effort to be mindful about wellness, we
have Fitness Thursday the first Thursday of each
month. We do something fun with the students
(ask them about it) and wear our fitness clothes.
Every week on Wednesday, it is Waste Free
Wednesday. On Wednesdays, we encourage
students to bring a lunch without trash and use
reusable containers. Students can also wear 

green. Bodkin has been a Green School since 2007. This program provides students
with educational opportunities that empower them to make changes to reduce
environmental impact, practice environmental stewardship, encourage sustainability,
increase awareness of how our relationship with the environment ultimately impacts
public health and society and fosters environmental literacy.

Let’s show Mrs. Elsis some love this
month! February 5-9 is National School
Counseling Week. Send in a note or card
to show her how thankful you are to have
her as your school counselor.



HEALTH ROOM
FROM THE

Please be sure your student has a weather-appropriate change of clothing in his/her
book bag/locker. 

Non-medicated ChapStick can be sent with your child to school for his/her desk/locker.

Non-medicated throat drops can be sent in with your student as needed in small
quantities.   Cough drops containing any menthol or other medications will need to be
accompanied by a medication request form from your doctor and brought and kept in
the health room by an adult.

Please feel free to contact the health room as needed with any questions/concerns.

Students are in the middle of their Art To Remember
Fundraiser Project. They are working hard to create
something beautiful to show off. If you aren't familiar
with Art to Remember, take a look at this video. More
details to follow soon! As always, thanks for all of your
support!

Global Studies and Art are in need of a few recyclables you might have lying around.
We need newspaper, tissue paper, magazines, and scrap-booking paper for projects
we will be working on for Green School. If you have any, please send it our way!
Thanks so much! OFFICE NEWSOFFICE NEWS

OUT-OF-AREA TRANSFERS
Out-of-Area requests should be submitted to Mrs. Myers between March 1 and May 1.
After May 1, they must be sent directly to Central Office with a valid reason for being
late. An out-of-area transfer is a request for a student residing in Anne Arundel County
to attend a school within the county other than the assigned boundary school (often
referred to as a student's home school). If a child already attends Bodkin as an out-of-
area approved student, the application must be completed and submitted each school
year. The continuation of a previous year's out-of-area is not automatic, and the
application must be submitted to the school during the out-of-area application
window. Please visit https://www.aacps.org/outofarea for more information.

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=iYvOrfyzpDg
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=iYvOrfyzpDg
https://www.aacps.org/outofarea


MATH MINDSET
Round two of Math Mindset starts in February. For those of you who are new
to the program, it is an extra-curricular math program available to all Bodkin
students in Kindergarten-5th Grade. Students have a full week to complete
each worksheet. Participation is entirely voluntary. The problems are meant
to be challenging, but not overwhelming. Family members are encouraged to
participate/help in the solving. Feel free to contact Mrs. Zeruto if you have
any questions at clwieland935@gmail.com. Students who have completed all
10 weeks will be able to have an ice cream party to celebrate.

Week 6-Feb. 2                              Week 7-Feb. 9                                
Week 8-Feb. 16                            Week 9-Feb. 23                                 
Week 10-Mar. 1

SAVE THE DATE
Grandparents’ Day

This year Grandparents’
Day will be on Friday,

March 22. More
information will be

coming.

Dr. Beasley's students researched a variety of people who made an impact on the
world around them.  Then the students incorporated information from articles to
showcase how the person impacted others.  One person who was researched was
Malala Yousafzai. Click here to see the students’ work.

Student
Spotlight Abigayle            Lucy               Oliver

5th Grade Promotion

Our 5th Grade Promotion
will be on the LAST DAY
OF SCHOOL. AACPS has

not released the date yet.
Stay tuned!

CBMS Incoming 6th
Grade Parent

Information Night

Tuesday, Feb. 13 @
5:30pm CBMS cafeteria

https://www.canva.com/design/DAF6uMvPUQg/r5bUO5OgrRaNDoM1Hbsv9Q/edit?utm_content=DAF6uMvPUQg&utm_campaign=designshare&utm_medium=link2&utm_source=sharebutton


TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 13, 2024
5:30-6:30 PM

CBMS CAFETERIA

INCOMING 
6TH GRADE FAMILY

INFO NIGHT

Join us for an information session to
learn about the middle school schedule,
6th grade courses and how to help your
incoming 6th grader select their course

requests for the 2024-2025 school year.

CHESAPEAKE BAY MIDDLE

We Hope to see you there!



PTA WEBSITE  - www.bodkinpta.weebly.com  

FACEBOOK – facebook/BODKIN ELEMENTARY PTA 

Lena Kaba
President

Corinne Zeruto
Vice President I

Nikki Allender
Vice President II

Amanda Camhi
Treasurer

Nikki Baker
Secretary

ONGOING WAYS TO HELP
Harris Teeter 

When you shop at Harris Teeter, let them
know you support Bodkin. Go to the
customer service desk with your VIP card
and have them put Bodkin PTA on your
card. We’ll earn $ every time you
purchase HT brand items!

Box Tops
Box Tops is digital! Please make sure to
download the boxtops4education app for
a super easy way to earn $ for the PTA.
Simply sign up for Bodkin, scan your
store receipts, and you’re done! No
clipping or sending them in to school. 

GIRLS’ SPRING FORMAL
Bodkin Girls’ Spring Formal tickets will be on
sale until Friday, February 16 or until they
sell out. Get yours here. Tickets will be $40
per couple and $10 for each additional
Bodkin girl. PTA members will receive a $15
discount. Tickets include dinner, drinks,
dessert, and 1 professional photo.

ENVIRONMENTAL
STEWARDSHIP 

Planning for the Environmental & Local
Culture Fair is underway. This event is on
Saturday, May 4 from 10am - 1pm. One of
the initiatives will be to collect hard to
recycle items to be properly recycled or
disposed of to keep them out of landfills.
Please hold onto old batteries (tape both
ends), corks, bread tags & candy wrappers.
Candy wrapper season isn’t over yet! With
Valentine’s Day coming up, please hold onto
those empty candy wrappers and bring them
into Bodkin to be placed in the Rubicon
Trash or Treasure™ box in the lobby! All
other items, start collecting & hold onto until
spring. Thanks for doing your part! 

PTAPTA    NewsNews
Next PTA Meeting is Tuesday, February 13 at

6:00pm @ Bodkin Elementary

            

Mar. 15-Bodkin’s Girls’ Spring
Formal

Apr. 12-Fun Run

May 4-Environmental Fair

Upcoming PTA Events

Also, as Jen & Nichole head into their 2nd
to last year of planning this event, we’d
love to bring in a 3rd Co-Chair to start
learning the ropes in hopes of helping
with the ‘24 & ‘25 Fairs & then taking it
over Fall 2025. Reach out to Jen if you’re
interested!

http://www.bodkinpta.weebly.com/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/174598099331452/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/174598099331452/permalink/4198758400248715
https://girls-spring-formal.cheddarup.com/


Tickets include dinner, drinks,
and dessert for all Bodkin girls and special guests,

and 1 professional couple/family photo

https://girls-spring-formal.cheddarup.com/


aecamhi@gmail.com

https://hersheypark-2024-tickets.cheddarup.com/
mailto:aecamhi@gmail.com




Join Girl Scouts
Troop 04278 has just started and is
looking for Brownies (2, 3) to join.

For information, contact Anne
Pokrifka at  

girlscouttroop04278@gmail.com
or 412-952-7466

Nearby Library Events

Severna Park Library
2/1 Movies at the Library: Groundhog Day 6:30pm-8:30pm (ages 11+)
Severna Park Library welcomes you to a singular screening of Groundhog Day (1993). A
narcissistic, self-centered weatherman finds himself in a time loop on Groundhog Day.
Director Harold Ramis and lead actor Bill Murray reunited to create this modern
comedy classic with a plot that continues to inspire other works of fiction to this day.

Severna Park Library
2/5 Pajama Family Storytime 6:00pm-7:00pm (ages 0-10)
Come enjoy a special evening storytime with your little ones - just before bedtime!
Pajamas are encouraged, and they can even bring their favorite stuffie. We will read
books, sing songs, and have fun while learning. 

Mountain Road Library
2/7 Paint Like...Jean-Michel Basquiat 6:30pm (ages 6-10)
Learn about the artist Jean-Michel Basquiat and create art in his style. Supplies are
limited. Registration required. Kids in grades K-5 only.

Mountain Road Library 
2/8 BYOD Family Movie Night-The Little Mermaid 6:00pm-8:00pm (all ages)
Grab dinner from a local restaurant or from home and come enjoy a family friendly
movie at the library.

Mountain Road Library
2/14 Valentine’s Day Chocolate Bingo 6:30pm-7:30pm (all ages)
Enjoy playing Bingo with family and friends and win prizes!

Severna Park Library
2/21 Lego Challenge 4:00pm-4:45pm (ages 6+)
Take the Lego Challenge and build a masterpiece! Lego creations will be displayed.

Join Cub Scouts
All children in grades K

through 5 are welcome to
join. We meet on Mondays at
OLC, across the street from
Bodkin! Do you like fishing,

camping, rockets, STEM and
more? Contact us today at:
recruiter@mdpack412.org. 

CommunityCommunity NewsNews      &&    EventsEvents

mailto:girlscouttroop04278@gmail.com
https://www.aacpl.net/event/paint-jean-michel-basquiat
mailto:recruiter@mdpack412.org


CHS Swag Store

February 21, 2024

https://my.cheddarup.com/c/flock-of-chs-flamingos?cart=fd635c22-d198-4307-9e1c-6c372b26a23b%21%2168772026
https://aacps.tedk12.com/hire/ViewJob.aspx?JobID=22879&fbclid=IwAR2e8ZXvaasE7R7WqjuQYWo3o1M6yXEE5N0dS23brnsfWa1ghxduCtzi6bA
https://my.cheddarup.com/c/chs-ptsa-swag-store?cart=258e1e84-7657-4696-850b-6f28b98c88ea%21%2169434047
https://www.arlingtonecho.org/camps/camp-arlington-echo/

